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COMING TO AMERICA! 
The time is here again! The seats are reserved on three planes to bring us 
back to the USA. They aren’t exactly paid for yet as they are on our credit 
card at the moment, but Lord willing, we’ll be headed east across the Pacific 
on November 12. Here’s our flight schedule for your information and 
prayer. All times are local. Taipei is +14 from CST and Tokyo is +13. 
 

All flights take place on November 12 

12:45PM CX450 Taipei - Tokyo Narita 4:55PM 

7:00PM AA60 Tokyo Narita - Dallas 3:25PM 

5:05PM AA2274 Dallas - Tulsa 6:10PM 
 

My trip (Scott’s) has a different 3rd leg and an additional leg after that. After 
putting Angie and the kids on the plane to Tulsa, I’m flying to Kansas City 
to pick up my sister and brother-in-law’s BBT (Big Black Truck) and then 
drive it down to Joplin to meet up with the rest of the family. We are so 
thankful that Lance and Shelby are letting us use their truck during 
our Home Service. It should be perfect for our travel needs. 

During this Home Service, we plan to be in the following cities. Please be in 
touch with us if you’d like to try to get together! 
 

Omaha/Bellevue/Papillion, Denver, Joplin, 
Louisville, St. Louis, Indianapolis, Kirksville, 

Tulsa, Oklahoma City, and Iowa City. 
 

We hope to see you while we are home. I expect my blogging will be even 
lighter than usual during this time, but we’ll try to keep up with our email 
updates as best we can. I mentioned the plane tickets were paid for by credit 
card. We usually charge the tickets and then pay that balance off in the first 
month but we are short on having the cash to be able to do that at this time. 



For the second year in a row, the Uni-President Lions were crowned CPBL champions. Starting pitcher 
Luther Hackman threw a dominating four-hit complete game shutout, stifling a hapless Brother Ele-
phants lineup 4-0 in last night’s decisive game seven in Tainan. The 6’4 right-hander won two key games 
during the series, throwing 17 consecutive scoreless innings between game four and game seven. The 
former major leaguer simply took over the rubber match, blanking the Elephants on 112 pitches, strik-
ing out four and walking two. Hackman overpowered the Elephants with 145kph-plus fastballs, knee-
bending curveballs and changeups, taking advantage of an often impatient Elephants offense desperate 
to manufacture runs. With the victory, the Lions will go to Japan to face South Korean champions SK 
Wyvrens and the winner of the Japan series in the Konami Cup. 

(From: Taipei Times November 03, 2008) 

Volleyball 
This fall, Bethanie has enjoyed being a part 
of the volleyball team at Bethany school. 
She learned much about the game and her 
coaches did a wonderful job of teaching the 
girls and keeping it fun. She continues to 
work hard improving her game and is look-
ing forward to the next season in fall 2009. 

We are thankful that she (and all the kids) 
can participate in activities at Bethany.  

A Note from Team Expansion's President 
Thank you for supporting the work of your favorite Team Expansion missionary. Did you ever stop to think 
about how many volunteers it takes to pull off successful mission work these days? It starts with you, making a 
free and clear gift to the Lord through your donation to the work of your favorite Team Expansion worker. It 
continues through the work of a volunteer Forwarding Agent who receives that gift, banks it, and manages the bill
-paying for that particular "franchise" of Team Expansion. It continues with the on-field worker, who agreed to 
serve God without any firm promise of a monthly salary. In addition, there are lots of behind-the-scenes workers 
who help with security, strategy, logistics, representation, information technology, finances, leadership, account-
ability… and with Team Expansion, virtually every one of these workers is a volunteer. All Team Expansion 
workers pitch in a voluntary $100/month to handle a portion of the pooled expenses that we face as an organiza-
tion, but except for one receptionist in Louisville, KY, all of us are essentially volunteer soldiers, serving in a vol-
unteer army to reach the unreached. Thanks for making our work possible through your gift! May God bless!   

Doug Lucas—Louisville, Kentucky 

Kids’ Club 
We just finished up another session of the 
Kids’ English Club. This time, our topic was 
“The Fruit of the Spirit”. Angie came up 
with great lessons and I played the part of 
Squirmy the Worm, a sock puppet that 
helped the kids learn about the different 
parts of the fruit of the Spirit. 

We are going to miss these kids while we are 
in the USA, but we’ll also get some good 
ideas for teaching them while we are gone. 

Mehrens’ Visit 
Ralph Mehrens has been the preacher at my home church (and 
our sending church) for about 25 years. He and his wife, 
Patricia, came over to Taiwan during October to visit Ralph’s 
sister Molly who lives in Taichung and they took a few days to 
come north and visit us in Taipei. It was great to visit with 
them and share special times of ministry and fellowship. We 
were encouraged by their visit and learned so much from them 
about life and ministry. 

The picture below was taken at the Chiang Kai Shek Memorial 
Hall in Taipei. Thanks for your visit Pat and Ralph! 


